THE RUTLAND LEARNING TRUST
MINUTES OF THE LGB OF WHISSENDINE COFE PRIMARY SCHOOL HELD 
ON 6 DECEMBER 2016 FROM 7PM AT WHISSENDINE
Present:
John Rawlings, Colin Miles, Meg Lucas, Alex Martin (Chair), Emma Studdert-Kennedy, Philippa Andrews, Kate Bates, Clare Rowbotham, Helen Atkinson and Michelle Greening 
In attendance:
Nicola Tyers (Clerk), Sonia Schofield.
	
	
	ACTION

	1.
	Apologies for absence.  Apologies were received and accepted from Nicola Topham.

	

	2.
	Declarations of Personal & Pecuniary Interest.  None


	

	3.
	Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising.  The minutes of the meeting held on 20 September were agreed to be a true and accurate record of the meeting and were signed by Mrs Martin as Chair.

	

	4.
	Standards of Achievement & Attainment.  The ‘Data Dashboard – Headlines from Fischer Family trust:  Attainment and Achievement’ was circulated prior to the meeting.  Governors were invited to attend a training session at the school.  Mrs Lucas outlined the weakness the school has where it struggles to show progress at the school.  It was noted that children join the school below the national average.  It was also noted that the demographics of the school had changed.
Mrs Rowbotham questioned whether there was a way of assessing the 14 children that have been in the school since Reception to identify whether what the school provides is working.

Governors discussed the issues in the school with maths and Mrs Lucas briefly outlined the methods used. 
Governors were made aware of the Year 6 Cohort information for 2015_16 to give more information than just the data alone.

Governors questioned what the plans were to engage the parents.


	

	5.
	RaiseOnline Analysis and FFT Target Setting.  See Item 4.

	

	6.
	EYFS Baseline Information and Action Plan.  See Leadership Report Item 7.


	

	7.
	Leadership Report.  The report was circulated by Mrs Lucas prior to the meeting.

Governors were pleased to see that there were no persistent absences within the disadvantaged children.

Mrs Martin asked to come in and see a PAG in practice.

Governors questioned what the link was like with the pre-school setting.  They were surprised to see that 14 children had been identified with poor fine motor control.  Governors were keen to ensure that the pre-school providers are aware of what the school measures.
Mrs Andrews requested information on admissions for those parents deferring the admission by a year and whether their place is still accepted for the following year.

Mrs Lucas was thanked for her report.


	AM

	8.
	Self-Evaluation Against current OFSTED criteria.   Covered in Leadership Report.


	

	9.
	Impact of key actions undertaken from the Way Forward School Development Plan.  Covered in Leadership report.


	

	10.
	Local Issues.  Covered in Leadership Report.


	

	11.
	Health & Safety and Safeguarding.  Covered in Leadership Report.


	

	12.
	Resource Committee Minutes.  Mrs Martin briefly updated governors on the recent meeting including the decision to change the Breakfast Club provision.


	

	13.
	Governor Training.  Mrs Tyers outlined the Governor Training Framework and confirmed that governors should carry out the training in line with their responsibility.


	

	14.
	Way Forward Action Plan.  Mrs Martin and Dr Rawlings updated the progress on the Way Forward Action Plan.  Mrs Lucas confirmed that she had asked all the teachers to contact their respective governor.  

Governors were asked for their personal emails to be passed on to the teachers and were asked to email Mrs Lucas with their permission.


	

	15.
	Young Governors.  Mrs Lucas circulated a document on the school’s Young Governors and showed a presentation that they had completed.

	


